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The King William Street Pedestrian Priority Project       

Impact on Access to Abchurch Lane 

A major project will be undertaken during the summer and autumn of 2024 and the first quarter and 

second half of 2025 covering King William Street, Lombard Street, Cannon Street and many of the 

lanes that connect them including Abchurch Lane. 

 

This will mean that there will be road 

closures due to roadworks. Access 

during these times will be for 

pedestrians only, with very limited 

access to vehicles. 

  

Here are the key dates that will affect 

deliveries and access to the RPSL’s 

premises. Please note there are more 

roadworks going on across the ward 

that may restrict access coming into 

the area if travelling by car, and all the 

buses in the area may be on 

diversions. 

Abchurch Lane: will be closed when resurfacing 

work is taking place in King William Street on the 

dates shown below. 

Closure of King William Street: 

19 September 2025 to 28 September 2025 

3 October 2025 to 5 October 2025 

26 October 2025 to 28 October 2025 

  

Resurfacing works, taking place from Friday 

evening to Monday morning as follows: 

4 April 2025 7pm - 7 April 2025 5am 

Back-up Dates 

9 May 2025 7pm - 12 May 2025 5am 

16 May 2025 7pm - 19 May 2025 5am 

  

18 July 2025 7pm - 21 July 2025 5am 

Back-up Dates 

25 July 2025 7pm - 28 July 2025 5am 

1 August 2025 7pm - 4 August 2025 5am 

 

Further information about the King William Street project is available from the Corporation of 

London, Candlewick ward website: https://www.candlewickward.org/ 

Also the planned construction phasing, regarding road closures, may be viewed at the King William 

Street project website: Planned Construction Phasing document 

https://www.candlewickward.org/
https://www.cityoflondon.gov.uk/assets/Services-Environment/king-william-street-construction-phasing-plan-december-2024.pdf

